
 

 

 

 

JANUARY 2023 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 

 
PAC Meeting @ 5:30pm       Jan 09 
Grad Photos      Jan 30 
Project Completion Day      Jan 31 
Non-Instructional Day     Feb 03 
Elementary Report Cards     Feb 09 
Secondary Report Cards                                 Feb 09 
Kindergarten Registration              Feb 6-10 
Valentine’s Day      Feb 14 
Family Day      Feb 20 
Sec -Interim Report Cards   Mar 02 
Sec -PT Interviews     Mar 09 
Spring Break       Mar 19-Apr 3 
 

PRINCIPALóS MESSAGE 

Happy January everyone!  I would like to take this 
opportunity to wish everyone a Happy New Year and 
all the best as we move into 2023. I trust that 
everyone had an enjoyable and relaxing Winter 
Break. 
 
December was a busy month with our highly 
anticipated return to our Holiday Concert, the school-
wide Holiday Luncheon, and other various activities 
that lead up to the holiday. 
 
I would like to thank everyone for their continued 
support and cooperation as we work collaboratively 
to provide a safe and healthy environment for all our 
learners. We are now deep into our cold and flu 
season, and we are continuing to follow measures in 
our schools to mitigate the spread. 
 
I would like to give a special thank you to our local 
Lions Club, staff, and other volunteers who prepared 
our delicious holiday meal for us. It was a special 
time for all as we were able to have both schools, 
staff, and volunteers enjoy the meal together. A 
special thank you as well to our PACs, Logan Lake 
Lions, and Real Canadian Superstore for their 
generous donations toward the wonderful holiday 
luncheon enjoyed by all.  
 
At the Secondary campus, we have a busy next 
couple of weeks as Semester 1 comes to an end. 
We are very excited about the Mobile Trades 
Training Unit coming to LLESS to deliver Level 1 and 
2 Welding opportunities to 12 senior students for 
Semester 2.  
 
In preparation for the end of Semester 1, we 
encourage parents to communicate with their 
child(ren) to inquire about how they are progressing  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
in their courses. Extra support is always available to 
assist them in being successful. Together, as a team, 
we can support your child to ensure their success. 
Please do not hesitate to contact your childós 
teachers, Mr. Blakley, or myself if you have questions  
or concerns regarding your childós academic 
progress. 
 
I would like to welcome Ms. Balson, who is replacing 
Ms. Spooner, to our staff at Logan Lake Elementary 
in our K/1 class. We wish Ms. Spooner all the best 
on her maternity leave. 
 
In partnership, 
 
R. Collins  
 

REPORT CARDS  

Elementary Report Cards First term report cards 

will be sent home Monday, February 9th.. 

Secondary Report Cards Project completion date 

is Jan.31st. Semester 2, begins Feb.1st. Report cards 

will be sent home Feb. 9th. 

PAC MEETING 

Please join us at Logan 
Lake Secondary School for 
our next in-person meeting 
on Monday, January 9th  at 
5:30 pm.  

You do not need to hold a position to attend regular 
PAC meetings. All parents and guardians of 
students in the school are considered voting PAC 
members.  

For more information, follow us on Facebook.  

NON-INSTRUCTIONAL DA Y  

Please note our next non-instructional day is 
Friday, February 3rd.  

 

YEARBOOK 2022 -23 

 
Once again we are 
creating a 40 page, 
Logan Lake Yearbook for 
grades K-12. 
 
We are ordering a limited 

quantity of 75 copies between both the 
Elementary and Secondary buildings. Please stay 

MISSION STATEMENT:   

Logan Lake Elem-Sec is a family of students & staff who 

are caring, capable, courageous thinkers. 

 

 



 

 

tuned for more information on purchasing 
because once they are gone, they are gone! 

GRAD 2023 

This yearós school based & 
Community of Logan Lake 
scholarship information is 
currently being updated on our 
school website, under ðPath to 
Graduationñ along the top, 

under Scholarships/Bursaries. 

GRAD PHOTOS  

Grad photos will be taking place Monday, January 
30th .  
All appointments will need to be pre -booked 
online at:   www. schedule.prestigeportra its.ca  
Students should arrive 5-10 minutes before their 
appointment time so that they are ready to be 
photographed. Please do not be late as this will 
impact everyoneós scheduled appointment.  
Boys will need a shirt and tie. Girls need to bring 
a scoop or V-neck top to wear with the grad gown. 
Rose bouquets will be sprayed with sanitizer and 
grad gowns will be steamed in between sessions.  

CANADIAN UNIVERSITIE S EVENT 

Any student who may be considering post-
secondary education should consider attending 
the CUE Live Event. Live Events will feature 
representatives from participating universities. 
Students will have the opportunity to ask 
questions and explore their post-secondary 
options through institution profiles and live 
sessions. 

The Canadian Universities Event is on Thursday, 
January 19th from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm PST.  

Please register at here.  

TRADES AND TRANSITIO NS 

 We will soon be entering course selection for our 
high school students for the 
2023/24 school year. 
Students, as young as our 
current Grade 9s should 
start to plan for 
opportunities available to 

them in their high school years.  Mr. Collins is our 
TNT coordinator and will be providing a presentation 
about Trades and Transition opportunities to all 
students in grades 9-11 in the next couple of weeks. 
 
Many of our Grade 11/12 students are getting very 
exciting to attend TRUós Welding Program being 
offered through a Mobile Training Unit (MTU) for 
Semester 2. We invite students and parents to 
attend our grand opening of the MTU that will be set 
up at the end of the LLESS parking lot. We will 
announce the date of the grand opening soon. 
 

If parents/students have any questions about TNT 
opportunities, please contact Mr. Collins at the 
school.  The School District is hosting a ZOOM 
information session on January 12, 2023, at 6:30 pm 
for anyone interested in gaining more information 
about District Programs. The Zoom link can be found 
here. 

HOT LUNCH PROGRAM 

Hot lunch is now open for the winter to spring break 
session.  

We offer hot lunch three times a week.  

Pizza - Monday 

Grilled Cheese - Thursday  

Nuggets & wedges - Friday.  

Login to see some new and 
exciting snack options  such 
as cheese strings and Cheez-It crackers!!  

HOW TO REGISTER:

  

1. Go to: https://munchalunch.com/schools/loganlake 

(This link can be found on our school website)  

2. Click the ðRegister Here ñ button (as shown below). 

The system will guide you through. 
3. After adding your children, click the green ðOrder 
Lunch!ñ button to order. (FRIDAYS ONLY) 

4. Next time, just click the ðLogin Here ñ button to access 

your account. 
You can pay for your  orders online by credit card 

(Visa/Mastercard) OR prepay at the office.  

 

BELL LETóS TALK DAY 

 

 

January 26, 2023 marks the 13th annual Bell Letôs 

Talk Day, a national campaign promoting awareness 

and action for mental health.  

 

 

https://cuebc.org/
https://ca01web.zoom.us/j/64668028597#success
https://munchalunch.com/schools/loganlake


 

 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 

 
 
Kindergarten registration for next school year runs 
from February 6th - February 1 0th.  
Children who will be five years old on or before 
December 31, 2023, must register for 
Kindergarten.  
What you need to bring: Birth Certificate, BC 
Services Card, proof of residency (eg. Utility Bill) 
and any legal documents pertaining to custody, if 
applicable. 
Please be sure to register your child during this 
time, in order for them to participate in the SPARK 
program. This wonderful event takes place in the 
spring, more information to follow.  

LOGAN LAKE POLAR CARNI VAL 

 

 
 

LOGAN LAKE LITERACY  

 
 

 

SAFE ARRIVAL î SCHOOL MESSENGER 

Parents, if you need to report a studentós absence, please 

use our new safe arrival system called SchoolMessenger. 

The best and easiest way is by downloading the 

SchoolMessenger App. (The app will have a blue/white 

icon.)  

The toll free number to report a studentós 

absence is 1-844-350-2647. 

PARKING LOT  

We are asking parents to follow our parking lot 

protocols. Please drive slowly with the slippery 

conditions, follow the one-way pattern of traffic and 

do not block the roadways. No parking or idling in 

front of the fence.     

WINTER REMINDER 

Please be sure your child is remembering to wear 

appropriate clothing for the winter weather. 

Elementary students are playing outside during the 

day and they will need mittens, a toque, boots and a 

warm coat.  

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

School District No. 73 (Kamloops -

Thompson)  

Regular Public Board of Education Meeting  

December 12, 2022 

 

Read the agenda 

View the recording 
 

EDUCATION TOPIC: KAMLOOPS THOMPSON 

HONOUR CHOIR PERFORMANCE 

  

The Board welcomed 40 students who are members of 

the Kamloops Thompson Honour Choir, and the Choir 

Director, Jennica Alpaugh, Choir Manager, Cyndy Olsen, 

Accompanists, Lori Jane Froese and Kerry Tarwnosky, 

and District Arts Coordinator, Janet McCloy. The choir 

sang, danced, and dramatized three songs ţCandlesŤ, 

ţHere Comes ChristmasŤ and ţI want a Hippopotamus 

for ChristmasŤ. These songs were a part of the choiršs 

winter musical, ţCAKEŤ- The Christmas Acts of Kindness 

Experiment, which was about performing acts of 

kindness in the community.  

REPORTS FROM SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS 

  

Sne7mèllp re Stsm èmelt.s (Staff for the Children ) 

  

In the 2022-2027 District Strategic Plan, the Board is 

https://bcsd73.civicweb.net/filepro/documents/119889/?preview=128913
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gn4pStsTNTI&ab_channel=SchoolDistrict73


 

 

committed to the Cultural and Identity Development of all 

students and sharing culturally important artifacts, 

protocols, and ceremonies to advance Truth and 

Reconciliation. The Board was honoured to welcome 

Randy and Amanda Big Sorrel Horse to the board 

meeting. Amanda shared the importance of our district 

having its own staff to signify the Secwepemc 

community at district ceremonies. She shared that her 

husband, Randy, had designed and created the wooden 

staff especially for our district. Board Chair Grieve 

thanked Randy for his incredible gift, and the Board will 

ask the Aboriginal Education Council for advice on 

where to keep the staff and who should carry it at special 

events. 

  

High School Completio n 

  

In the 2022-2027 District Strategic Plan, the Board is 

committed to the Career Education Priority. The goal is 

that every learner graduates, knows who they are, and 

has plans for who they aim to become through their 

career pathway. The Ministry reports on those students 

who take either five or six years from the time that they 

enter grade 8 until graduation. They earn either a 

Certificate of Graduation or Adult Graduation Diploma. 

The Board reviews these results annually and 

determines through administration next steps for 

continuous improvement. District Principal Schmidt and 

District Coordinator Coltellaro presented the ranges of 

data to show how our district graduation rates compare 

provincially. It showed that all SD73 residents and SD73 

Indigenous students continue to outperform their 

provincial peers. Students with diverse needs are 

underperforming comparatively provincially, so we 

continue to focus on resources, supports, and services 

to assist those who may not graduate to complete high 

school. 

  

Aboriginal Education Annual Repor t 

  

In the 2022-2027 District Strategic Plan, the Board 

integrates an Aboriginal perspective throughout the 

foundational and operational framework. When the plan 

was developed, the Aboriginal Education Council 

emphasized that every Aboriginal student deserves to 

thrive academically, socially, emotionally, physically, and 

culturally. Every Aboriginal student is to graduate, know 

who they hope to become and the career pathways that 

inspire them. The Aboriginal Education Report includes 

a pedagogical vision of student success enacted through 

research-based strategies. It presents evidence of 

meeting educational priorities (intellectual development, 

human and social development, cultural and identity 

development, and career development) within a 

sustainable, equitable system. Read more. 

District Employee Engagement Committee  
  
In the 2022-2027 District Strategic Plan, the Board of 
Education prioritizes wellbeing of staff and students. In 
the Fall of 2018, the Superintendent had established a 
District Employee Engagement Committee, and the 
following priorities were reviewed by the current 
committee: 

¶ Employee training on administrative procedures 

¶ Mentorship, especially onboarding of new 
employees 

¶ Employee growth through non-evaluative 
feedback 

¶ Employee recognition 

¶ Survey to assess progress and communicate 
what was done 

On November 29, 2022, the committee reflected on the 

best starting point for improvement in employee 

wellbeing and recommended that we design and 

administer a survey to gain a new baseline of how 

employees are doing and what contributes to or inhibits 

employee engagement in their work. 

  

OWL Award for Excellence in Public Education  

  

The School District No. 73 Award for Excellence in 

Public Education, also known as the ţOwl AwardŤ was 

established in 2010 by former Superintendent Sullivan. It 

is awarded to an individual, group or organization who 

has made significant, system-wide, and outstanding 

accumulative contributions to public education in School 

District No.73 (Kamloops-Thompson) over five years or 

more, and have made a positive and major impact on 

the development of students, parents, teachers, support 

staff and educational leaders across the school district in 

any of the following areas: Student Learning/Teaching, 

Athletics, Fine Arts, Community Well-being/Partnerships, 

Extra or Co-Curricular Learning, Administration and 

Support, Governance. We will call for nominations in the 

New Year.  

  

Good News  

  

In Board Policy 1, Foundational Framework, which 

outlines the mission, vision, and values of the 2022-2027 

District Strategic Plan, the Board is committed to the 

value commitments: relationships/connections, 

wellbeing, equity, and sustainability. Celebrating ţgood 

newsŤ in our schools is one way to enable school 

leaders to share good news stories and to be 

acknowledged for the work that their staff and parents do 

to enact these value commitments in our district. The 

board received a report that highlighted informal, good 

news stories shared during the school leadersš meeting 

on December 1, 2022.  

  

Superintendent's Repor t 

  

As per Board Policy 12, the Board is required to hire, 

supervise, and evaluate their only employee, the 

Superintendent. One aspect of this reporting structure is 

the monthly report. I have provided the report for 

December as information. 

   

CORRESPONDENCE 

  

The Board included the response to Drs Fenton and 

Smith about the Safer Streets presentation and indicated 

interest in continuing to work with them and the City of 

Kamloops. 
 

 

https://www.sd73.bc.ca/en/our-district-board/resources/Policies-Reports-and-Regulations/Aboriginal_Education_Annual_Report-2022.pdf

